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Statement by Ellen Cioccio, Acting Director of Public Affairs 
 

“In recent reports, information contained in an unclassified Office of the Director of National Intelligence 
presentation at a government acquisitions conference has been mistakenly assumed to be representative of the 
overall budget of the U.S. Intelligence Community. 
 
The slides and accompanying presentation were designed to illustrate general trends in Intelligence Community 
contracting for conference participants.  They concerned overall procurement award trends; they did not address 
the issue of Intelligence Community contractors (personnel under contract), or the size of the Intelligence 
Community budget, in relative or actual terms. 
 
As explained during the presentation, the specific bar graphs on the slides and their underlying data were based 
on a small, anecdotal sample of a portion of Intelligence Community contracting activities.  As a result, this 
data cannot be used to derive either the overall Intelligence Community budget, or a breakdown of any portion 
of the budget 
 
The overall Intelligence Community budget and its components are classified to protect the national security 
interests of the United States.” 
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